Sacramento Nisei Bowling Association
General Meeting Minutes — August 24, 2017

Meeting Attendees:

Grace Yamasaki, Stan Yamasaki, Margie Matsuda, Lanny Matsuda, Helen Fong, Diane Fujii, Glenn
Kobata, Doug Najima, Chuck King, John Gonzales, Bill Kitagawa, Barry Tsugawa, Gary Miyamura,
Alex Wong, Mel Muranaka, Susan Saika, David Saika, Mike Tanaka, Tracy Green, May Sease, Karen
Nakao

Meeting Highlights:

e David called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.
e Approval of Meeting Minutes —
o Diane Fujii made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Grace Yamasaki
e Approval of Treasurer Reports —
o Diane Fujii made a motion to approve the Treasurer Reports, seconded by Gary Miyamura
e Old Business:
o Charitable contributions
= A budget of $500.00 was set for the Charitable Contribution made by the SNBA.
ACC (Asian Community Center) was chosen to be the first recipient. David made
contact with an employee and received an E-Mail with suggested items that ACC
could use/want. ACC would like a bike rack and sent a link to a site that sells bike
racks. ACC only has room at the entrance for a 5-bike rack, but the link showed a
7-bike rack for a price of $228.83. David will look for a 5-bike rack and report how
much it costs.
= Another item that is needed is a commercial-size rice cooker (60 cup capacity). The
cost of the rice cooker is $98.67.
= The total for the above 2 items is approximately $327.00. David will look for
additional items that total close to $173.00. The additional items suggested will be
approved by the EB.

e New Business
o Secretary packets
= Start of season Secretary packets were distributed to League Secretaries/Officers.
Karen explained what was included in the packets.
e Non-Nisei Eligibility
o All applications for non-Nisei bowlers submitted by League Secretaries/Officers were
accepted and approved by the League Officers present at the meeting.
e Open Discussion:
o Diane Fujii reported that Rick Goishi is interested in bowling if any leagues need a bowler.
o May Sease reported that checks issued to bowlers for tournaments and awards are
outstanding and wanted suggestions on what to do. Cost to stop payment is too high,
sometimes more than the check that was issued. It was suggested that the League
Secretaries notify the recipients when leagues start, to find and cash their checks.
o Glenn Kobata asked when the Sr. No-Tap- Tournament entries would be going out. Mike
Tanaka stated that the entries would be available around September 9, 2017. The Sr. No-
Tap Tournament is scheduled to be November 11-12, 2017.
e Adjournment

o Grace Yamasaki made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Alex Wong.



